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Division of Remediation, Oak Ridge Office
761 Emory Valley Road

Oak Ridge, Tennessee 37830

August 12, 2025

Mr. Roger Petrie
Oak Ridge Office of Environmental Management
U.S. Department of Energy
P o s t O f fi c e B o x 4 0 6 7

Oak Ridge, Tennessee 37831

D e a r M r . P e t r i e

Re: Federal Facility Agreement Milestone Addition Request for the White Wing Scrap
Yard, Oak Ridge, Tennessee

The Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation (TDEC), Division of Remediation-
Oak Ridge Office, received the above referenced Federal Facility Agreement (FFA) Appendix E
milestone addition request (letter from J. Hardin and R. Petrie to S. Urquhart-Foster and R.
Young) on August 7, 2025. The request has been reviewed pursuant to Section XXX of the FFA
for the Oak Ridge Reservation.

TDEC understands that the U.S. Department of Energy (DOE) is moving forward under removal
authority to address soil, sediment, and surface water for aportion of the White Wing Scrap
Yard (WWSY) which is needed initially to successfully transfer the land for industrial reuse.
Based on the review of the milestone addition request letter and recognizing that clean-up for
the WWSY ET-4 area needs to be expedited to facilitate transferring this portion of land for
reuse, TDEC approves the FFA Appendix Emilestone addition for submission of aWWSY ET-4
Time Cr i t i ca l Ac t ion Memorandum.

TDEC requests that as the ET-4 Time Critical Removal Action work progresses, milestones be
established for removal actions for the remainder of the WWSY footprint to replace the deleted
remedial milestones. TDEC looks forward to continued partnership with DOE and the U.S.
Environmental Protection Agency to efficiently implement environmental clean-up across the
Oak Ridge Reservation.

Review of this request meets the review cycle protocol of 14 days. Questions or comments
concerning the contents of this letter should be directed to Eileen Marcillo at the above address
or by phone at (865) 985-2397.




